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The congress gets under way The secretariat team gave excellent support 

With Deputy Commissioners 
Mr TP Gabolekwe and  

Ms D Marathe at Police HQ 

WORD OF INTRODUCTION 

 

Dear friends,   

 

As the IEB liaison member for the African sections, I 
was pleased to accept an invitation to attend the IPA 
Botswana National Congress in Gaborone to offer 
support and advice to the section, currently in 
suspension. 

Arriving 2 days early to recover from the trip, my wife 
Dianne and I were looked after by Nono Wadipeda of 
the Special Support Group and director of music, who 
offered us the services of a driver, Charles, for our 
stay. We visited a local game park and the National 
Museum. We were taken by Emmanuel Morris, 
Assistant Commissioner to HQ, where we met the two 
Deputy Commissioners, Mr Tapudzani Gabolekwe 
(currently Acting Commissioner) and Ms Dinah 
Marathe. They all displayed great interest in revitalising 
the IPA in Botswana and working hard to lift the 
suspension at the first opportunity at the next IPA 
World Congress.  

We later visited the Junior Officers’ Club, where we met the enthusiastic local 
regional committee members and others from around the country as they arrived for 
the congress. We also linked up with the delegations from Eswatini and Mozambique 
and IPA South Africa president, Vossie Vos. 

The National Congress was held on 1 March 2019, with around 60 Botswana 
members, plus the guests from the visiting sections. Among the speakers was a 
former president of the section, Mr TE Tsimako, who gave a witty and inspirational 
address. Reports on activities were then provided by the 4 regions of the section. 

I was invited to preside over the election process for the new NEC, assisted by 
tellers from IPA Eswatini and Mozambique. 
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Counting votes for a post during the elections Lunch break during the congress 

Most of IPA Botswana’s newly elected National Executive Board 

After lunch, I made a presentation on the IEB, its commissions and opportunities for 
IPA members. I then went through the roles and responsibilities of NEC members, 
since we had many new office holders in the room.   

The next day, there was an excursion to Big Valley Game Lodge, near Lobatse, 
some 2 hours’ drive from the capital. Fifty or so members from the host and visiting 
sections enjoyed a game drive, followed by use of the lodge’s facilities, including a 
refreshing swimming pool and Botswana’s first and as yet only zipline. The day was 
rounded off back in Gaborone by a dinner dance at the congress hotel. 

I am very positive about the future for IPA Botswana, with all the enthusiastic 
members I met during my visit, and hope that I shall be in a position to recommend 
to the IEB in October that the suspension be lifted. 

My thanks go to Mojwadi Pitso and Neo Kebonye for their work over the past year 
and to Emmanuel Morris for taking the steps to restart the NEC. Also, thanks to all 
who looked after my wife and myself during our visit to Gaborone and showed the 
true spirit of IPA. As the good folk there exclaim joyfully, ‘Servo!!’ 

Stephen Crockard, Head of Administration  
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First meeting of IPA Macau’s 
new National Executive Board  

AROUND THE WORLD 

 

NEW NATIONAL PRESIDENT 
 
 
IPA MACAU  
 
 

 

Firstly, I am grateful to all members of Section Macau for their trust and support. I 
was re-elected as President unanimously in the elections which touched me and 
made me understand the responsibility I carry.  

I will make every effort in the next term as President to promote the name and the 
spirit of our Association, which is SERVO PER AMIKECO.   

Last year, IPA Macau encountered 
many challenges, but all of these were 
settled by our incredible team. We 
organised seven different activities in 
2018, with a member participation rate 
of 70%. 

For 2019, we are planning to organise 
10 events for members and their 
families, to enrich their lives and 
enhance their professional knowledge.  

In addition, the project of the Asian 
Affairs Bureau is in full swing. In this 
new term of leading Section Macau, I 

will leave no stone unturned and the team and I will do whatever we can to promote 
the development of the IPA in Asia.  

Last but not least, this year, we will also focus on our cooperation with other IPA 
sections so as to show the concrete friendship of our Association to the world. 

In Friendship, 

 

Lei Hong Po, President IPA Macau 
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Ceremony at Westhaven 59 for 
married couple Oppenheimer-Blümlein 

Ceremony at Krugerlaan 66 for family de Levie 
and their niece Rosetta Levano 

20 new Stolpersteine in Gouda, the Netherlands, 
thanks to the IPA World Congress 2019 fundraiser 

 
On Monday morning 11th March, Gunter Demnig laid twenty new Stolpersteine at 
seven addresses in Gouda. All other ‘stumble stones’ had been polished by 
volunteers the week before, so now we have got 258 shiny Stolpersteine at 64 
addresses in our city. 

It was a cold and rainy day, but the ceremonies at the seven addresses warmed our 
hearts. Descendants of the deported families attended the laying. Some of them told 
heart-breaking stories later on, when I showed them the Metaheerhuis with three 
panels displaying the names of the 388 Nazi victims.     

Alderman Thierry van Vugt gave a speech to show the support of the City of Gouda. 
Poet Inez Meter, who is in her nineties, recited her wonderful poem ‘stumble stones’, 
and another poet recited her poignant poem ‘Every stone a victory’. Two school 
classes were also present, and at all addresses there was a group of people who 
were involved. They listened attentively to the stories and the kadish that was said 
and placed pebbles on the newly-laid Stolpersteine. 

After the laying of the Stolpersteine, I mailed Gunter Demnig’s representative to tell 
her about the ceremonies. I also asked her if we can order new Stolpersteine for 
next year. I know they’ve got many requests, but hopefully she’ll put us on their list 
for next year.  

Gunter Demnig laid the following new Stolpersteine: 

 Westhaven 59: two Stolpersteine for butcher Sigmund Oppenheimer (65) and 
his wife Babette Oppenheimer-Blümlein (59). 

 Krugerlaan 66: one Stolperstein for housekeeper Rosetta de Levie (25). For 
tax official Israël de Levie (56), his wife Johanna de Levie-Zondervan (50), 
their daughter Evalina Clara de Levie (18) and young niece Rosetta Levano 
(12) four Stolpersteine had already been laid some years ago. 

 Burgvlietkade 79: three Stolpersteine for Fritz Mohr (42), Alice Mohr-May (39) 
and their young daughter Renate Mohr (9). 

 Sophiastraat 37: four Stolpersteine for merchant Herbert Kirchheim, his wife 
psychiatrist Anne Marie Kirchheim-Brahn, their young daughter Margit 
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Lieselotte (6) and for refugee boy Helmut Rosenberg (19). At this address one 
Stolperstein had already been laid some years ago for Heinz Ludwig 
Lewkonja (18). 

 Graaf van Bloisstraat 56: three Stolpersteine for metal worker Hermann 
Lachmann (37), his wife Rachel Margot Lachmann-van Gelder (35) and their 
young son Jozef Lachmann (7).  

 Crabethstraat 5: four Stolpersteine for Julius Kobijlinski (64) who once owned 
an electricity business, his wife Hertha Kobijlinski-Naumann (53) and their 
adult sons Walter (31) and Erich (22). 

 Cappenersteeg 2: three Stolpersteine for the former grocer Gerson Mol (46), 
his wife, saleswoman Frederika Mol-Wolffers (62) and her sister Sophia 
Catharina de Gast-Wolffers (61). 

 

All in all a wonderful morning to remember. I’ve posted the stories on the Facebook 
page Elisabeth Citroen and on www.goudsmetaheerhuis.nl. At the end of this year I 
hope to publish a book with stories of the 258 Jewish citizens we have now laid 
Stolpersteine for in Gouda.  

Thank you all for your absolutely overwhelming donations last year. We don’t have to 
worry anymore if we’ll have the money to achieve what we have in mind: to lay 
Stolpersteine in Gouda for all 388 Jewish citizens who were deported and killed by 
the Nazi-regime. It’s so reassuring to know that we have the financial support to 
accomplish this. With the twenty new Stolpersteine we are well on our way to reach 
this goal! 

Soesja Citroen, Stichting Gouds Metaheerhuis afd. Stolpersteine 

  

http://www.goudsmetaheerhuis.nl/
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Holding an IPA Annual General Meeting – Icelandic Style  
 
IPA Iceland held its annual meeting on 
22 March 2019, following a two-day 
professional seminar organised by the 
section in cooperation with a local police 
association, as well as the speaker, IPA 
member Ken Pennington, formerly of the 
Police Service of Northern Ireland. 

For some time, Section Iceland has 
been making strides to reform the 
budget in order to be able to provide more for its members. Membership has been 
on a slow but steady increase, but with more members being retired (retirees don’t 
pay fees in IPA Iceland), the number of paying members has declined. Despite this, 
our means for hosting an event have got better. 

In 2016, Ken Pennington was in Iceland and held a short talk regarding counter-
terrorism, which was well-attended. We have kept in touch since then, and followed it 
up with a request to give another lecture in Iceland. Ken was more than willing to do 
so, and we are very grateful that he accepted our invitation. During his stay, we were 
able to discuss tactics and concerns regarding an ever-changing situation in the 
world with regard to terrorism. As is common practice, we were able to discuss 
friendship in a Guinness Forum style. We visited some spectacular nature sites, and 
enjoyed Icelandic food and drink.   

To be honest, the annual meeting did not meet the Secretary General’s 
requirements, as it dragged on for a full 35 minutes, whereas we had hoped to finish 
in 26 minutes! Nevertheless, the current national board was able to recap the past 
year and present a new board for its members. We have plans to pay for two guests 
for next year’s World Congress, but we presented the option for members to visit 
Croatia as guests during this year’s World Congress. I am pleased to say that at 
least one member has already made plans to attend. Einar introduced his plan for a 
position on the IEB, which was met with understanding and support. 

The positions of President, Secretary General and Treasurer will be up for election in 
2021, but a new board was elected this year: Hrannar Arason, Leifur Halldorsson, 
Gunnar Scheving, Sveinbjorn Olafur, Fridjon Ingi Sigurjonsson, Pall Fannar 
Helgason and Jon Orn Haraldsson were re-elected for another year. The email is the 
same, ipaisland@gmail.com and we look forward to hearing from you!  

Baldur Olafsson, Secretary General IPA Iceland 

mailto:ipaisland@gmail.com
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31. Skiwoche der IPA Österreich 
 

Die 31. IPA-Skiwoche war wieder ein 
gemütliches und kameradschaftliches 
Zusammentreffen von 130 IPA-
Mitgliedern. 

Teilnehmer aus 9 Nationen (Dänemark, 
Deutschland, Estland, Italien, Lettland, 
Norwegen, Österreich, Russland und 
Slowenien) wurden von 25 Mitgliedern 
der Verbindungsstelle Oberkärnten 
betreut. Somit konnten diese das 
Skigebiet mit den 110 Pistenkilometern 

bei ausgezeichneten Pisten- und Wetterverhältnissen genießen. 

Zum Begrüßungsempfang im Landhaus ‚Waidegger Wirt‘ konnte den Teilnehmern 
ein Gastgeschenk mit Spezialitäten aus der Region - Gailtaler Speck, Gailtaler 
Almkäse, Verhacktes und ein Brot aus der heimischen Bäckerei -  zur Stärkung 
übergeben werden. 

Bei gemeinschaftlichen Zusammentreffen während des Skifahrens, wie 
Gulaschsuppenessen beim Alpenhof Plattner, Gröstlessen beim Hotel Gartnerkofel 
und einer Jause bei Tommy´s Ederhof, konnten sich die Teilnehmer stärken und sich 
eine Pause bei Speis und Trank gönnen. 

Der geplante Rodelabend am Montag musste aufgrund der vereisten Rodelbahn aus 
Sicherheitsgründen abgesagt werden. Als Ersatzveranstaltung führte unser IPA-
Mitglied Gerhard Ras einen sehr interessanten Bilderabend von seiner organisierten 
Reisemobiltour - Transsib Baikalsee – vor. 

Zum Festabend am Donnerstag im Landhof Waidegger Wirt wurden langjährige 
Teilnehmer für ihre Treue von Vertretern der Stadtgemeinde Hermagor-Pressegger 
See und der Marktgemeinde Kirchbach geehrt. Unser Präsident der Sektion 
Österreich, Martin Hoffmann, sowie eine russische Delegation aus Moskau und Kirov 
erwies der Veranstaltung auch die Ehre.  

Mit Tanz und guter Laune ging dieser Abend zu Ende. 
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Die Skiwoche konnte Gott sei Dank unfallfrei und mit der Zufriedenheit aller 
Teilnehmer am Samstag, dem Abreisetag, beendet werden.  

Die Hauptorganisation wurde nach 30-maliger Organisation durch Ehrenpräsident 
Ewald Grollitsch im vorigen Jahr an den Sekretär der Verbindungsstelle 
Oberkärnten, Hannes Burgstaller, übertragen. Als Organisator gilt der herzliche 
Dank den Mitorganisatoren, Betreuern, Teilnehmern, Beherbergungsbetrieben, 
Liftgesellschaften und dem Tourismusbüro für die Unterstützung und gute 
Zusammenarbeit. 

Der Organisation einer weiteren Skiwoche steht nichts im Wege, und wir freuen uns 
auf ein Wiedersehen bei der nächsten Auflage der IPA-Skiwoche 2020 in der 
Skiregion Nassfeld – Hermagor. 

Servo per amikeco 

Hannes Burgstaller, IPA Österreich 

 

 

IPA Hungary visitors lay wreath at the Keith Palmer Memorial 
during their stay in London 

 
Three members of IPA Hungary, including the 
President and Secretary General of the section, visited 
IPA UK after having submitted a Travel Form. 

On Monday, 4 March 2019 they met up with our 
London Reception Officer, Dipesh Dattani, who had 
arranged for them to have a photo session outside 
Number 10 Downing Street. 

Dipesh also arranged a visit around New Scotland 
Yard. 

Our Hungarian friends had also expressed the specific 
wish to visit the Keith Palmer Memorial. 

PC Keith Palmer was killed on 22 March 2017 while 
protecting Parliament from a terrorist attack. The 
memorial, situated outside Parliament, was unveiled in February 2019 as a 
permanent tribute to PC Keith Palmer, and our 3 Hungarian visitors laid a wreath. 

A nice touch. 

Dipesh Dattani, London Reception Officer, IPA UK 
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IPA Slovenia organise Police Orchestra Charity Concert 
 
In January 2019, IPA Club Celje, in association with the Police Directorate Celje and 
the Regional Police Trade Union Celje, staged a charity concert of the Police 
Orchestra, with well-known Slovenian singer Nuša Derenda and a vocal music 
group, IL-divji, performing as guests. 

In collaboration with the humanitarian society ‘Enostavno pomagam’ from Celje, we 
collected donations for children living in poverty and for those with special needs. 
Part of the donations from the fundraising was given to one of our colleagues from 
the Police Orchestra, who was has been left alone with his son after the loss of his 
wife.  

More than 1,150 people attended the concert. As always, the Police Orchestra 
enthralled the audience, as did Nuša Derenda and the vocal music group. The 
atmosphere at the event was very pleasant, due to the exceptionally positive energy 
of both the performers and the people in the audience, who showed their enjoyment 
of the concert programme with standing ovations. 

The organisers of the concert are very proud that we managed to collect 6,779.11 €. 
With these donations, we will be able to bring smiles to many children's faces. 

IPA Club Celje successfully cooperates with the Police Directorate Celje and the 
Regional Police Trade Union Celje. The organisation of the charity concert was one 
amongst numerous well-regarded projects that we prepared together, and we will 
most definitely continue with similar activities. 

Božidar Pezdevšek, President of IPA Club Celje, Slovenia 

Photos: Dejan Mužič and Klemen Uduč 
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Participants displaying certificates of accomplishment 

IPA Kenya conduct Seminar on 
Gender Based Violence Prevention and Effective Response 

 
IPA Kenya organised a 3-day seminar from 25-27 February 2019 in partnership with 
the Gender Violence Recovery Centre.  The seminar, which drew participants from 
the National Police Service, medical practitioners, faith-based organisations, 
community-based organisations and the National Government Administration, was 
conducted at the Swiss Lenana Mount Hotel, Nairobi. A total of 54 participants 
attended, 30 of whom were serving officers and the remaining 24 were stakeholders 
from other sectors.  

The Gender Violence Recovery Centre (GVRC) is a charitable trust of the Nairobi 
Women’s Hospital Group. The centre provides free medical treatment and 
psychosocial support to survivors of gender based violence (GBV), more specifically 
sexual and domestic violence. Following consultative meetings with IPA Kenya, the 
two organisations formalised an agreement to conduct a multi-sectoral training event 
involving police officers alongside other stakeholders, to enhance the understanding 
of mutual problems faced in resolving gender-related crimes.  

In his keynote address, IPA Kenya’s President Alfred Osur noted that the 
involvement of all stakeholders was essential in the realisation of effective 
community policing. He said that gender violence was prevalent in the communities, 
and  that the best way to combat it was by ensuring that every person in positions of 
responsibility was adequately equipped with effective response and prevention 
knowledge. He praised the Chief Executive Officer of the Trust, Ms. Alberta Wambua 
for the mutually beneficial partnership with the IPA, and said that similar programmes 
would be conducted in selected regions across the country in the future. 

The seminar topics included: primary prevention and advocacy, understanding the 
causes and drivers of GBV, outlining the existing legal framework on prevention and 
response to gender based violence offences, understanding the systematic process 
in the investigation of GBV cases and incidents, understanding the fundamental 
principles in handling of GBV survivors, and understanding the referral structure in 
the management of GBV. 

The seminar also took the participants through the role of various stakeholders in 
prevention and response to GBV. The participants confirmed that they had benefitted 



IPA NEWSLETTER – APRIL 2019 Page 12 

 
 

and were thoroughly equipped with: understanding and ability to identify the various 
types of gender-based violence, basic counselling skills, fundamental principles in 
handling GBV survivors, and how to interview children survivors.  

Meanwhile, the Kenyan Section held the 2019 National Congress, led by the 
Section’s President, Mr Alfred Osur, on 22 February at the Lions Complex 
Auditorium, Loresho in Nairobi.  

Jared Ojuok, Secretary General IPA Kenya  

 

 

IPA Estonia host international Women’s Symposium 
 

From 14-16 March 2019, the Estonian 
Section of the International Police 
Association and several Estonian 
women’s organisations jointly held the 
symposium ‘Women from World Over’ in 
Tallinn. 

The event's purpose was to advance and 
strengthen women's influence in 
business, government and society at 

large, by promoting understanding and tolerance among different cultures, 
collaboration among women's organisations in pursuit of security and sustainability 
of peace, in the name of friendship among peoples.  

For three days, the symposium focused on the participants’ knowledge, experience 
and energy to establish how to encourage women to realise their dreams and to 
make societies better.  

Among the participants were women and men from Bahrain, Estonia, Finland, 
Germany, Kenya, Latvia, Lithuania, Saudi Arabia, Sweden and the USA.  

 



IPA NEWSLETTER – APRIL 2019 Page 13 

 
 

Conor O’Higgins, May-Britt Ronnebro,  
Clive Wood und Martin Hoffmann 

Polonaise zur Eröffnung des Polizeiballs 
 

The programme included a reception at 
Tallinn’s Central Police Department, 
where the visitors were introduced to its 
operations and aims. 

In addition, the participants were made 
familiar with the IPA, including the 
Estonian Section and the NGO 
Women’s Network of the Estonian 
Police, plus they toured Tallinn’s 
wonderful Old Town. 

SERVO PER AMIKECO! 

Maret Tamra, Member of the Board of IPA Estonia 

 

 

Polizeiball in Wien 
 
Am 22. Februar 2019 fand im Wiener Rathaus der alljährliche Wiener Polizeiball 
statt. Unter den mehr als 2.600 Gästen waren auch der Innenminister, der Wiener 
Bürgermeister, ranghohe Vertreter der Polizei, nationale und internationale Vertreter 
der Politik und Wirtschaft sowie Mitglieder des Bundesvorstandes der IPA Österreich 
vertreten. 

Auf Einladung von IPA Österreich Präsident Martin Hoffmann kamen May-Britt 
Rinaldo Ronnebro, Präsidentin der IPA Schweden, Conor O’Higgins, Präsident der 
IPA Irland, und Clive Wood, Präsident der IPA Vereinigtes Königreich, alle mit einer 
Begleitperson, zum Ball. 

Neben Tanz und Unterhaltung kamen auch interessante IPA-Gespräche nicht zu 
kurz. Die IPA-Österreich wird auch beim kommenden Polizeiball im nächsten Jahr 
mit internationalen Gästen vertreten sein. 

Robert Neumann, Generalsekretär IPA Österreich 
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IPA Poland organise 2
nd

 IPA Zakopane Region’s President Cup 
in Alpine Skiing and Snowboarding 

 
After last year's 1st Alpine Skiing and 
Snowboarding Championships for the 
IPA Zakopane Region President's Cup, 
the board of our region had decided that 
our event should become part of the 
programme of events organised by IPA 
Poland. This year, IPA members from 
many Polish regions, as well as from the 
Slovakian regions of IPA Poprad and 
Kosice, as well as policemen, Border 
Guard officers and friends of our 

Association participated. Due to the large interest, we chose the Rewita Holiday 
Centre in Kościelisko as our base, which was able to accommodate everyone, and in 
addition, had a room where we could hold the Big Ski Ball to conclude the 
Championships. 

The competition was run under the honorary patronage of the Mayor of Bukowina 
Tatrzańska, Mr Andrzej Pietrzyk, District Commander of the Police in Zakopane, Col. 
Piotr Dziekanowski, and the Commandant of Border Guard Post in Zakopane, Col. 
Wiesław Górski. 

The President of the IPA Polish Section, Fryderyk Orepuk, and the President of the 
Małopolska Provincial Group of the IPA, Aleksander Szymański, both accepted our 
invitation and attended. 

The competition was organised in the 
following categories: skiing: men and 
women, plus snowboarding, with the 
final classification being decided after 
the addition of 2 runs. The Tatra Ski 
Association took care of the technical 
organisation of the slalom, and the Tatra 
Volunteer Ambulance Service provided 
the medical service for the competition. 
To start off the event, ‘Harnaś’ (robber-
band chieftain) with his ‘ciupaga’ 
(shepherd's axe) appeared on the route. 
Using the beautiful dialect of the highlanders, he welcomed all the competitors, 
before being the first to head down the slope. After this, our sports competition 
began. In the meantime, at ‘Karczma Widokowa’ on Kotelnica Białczańska there was 
a specially prepared catering zone for us, where regional specialties were on offer. 
After the competition, everyone was able to enjoy the charming surroundings of the 
best ski resort in Poland.  

The Great Ski Ball on our last evening began with a gala dinner, after which the 
competition results were announced and prizes were awarded. President Szymański 
handed out the cups for the best skier and snowboarder - a member of the 
Małopolska Provincial IPA Group. In addition, first to third-placed competitors 
received commemorative cups and gifts. 
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After the official part, the evening entertainment started with a wonderful concert by 
friends from IPA Poland who serve in the Police Orchestra of the Provincial Police 
HQ in Wroclaw. The evening was rounded off with a disco lasting until dawn. 

 

We invite everyone to view our Facebook page and website: www.ipa-
seirpzakopane.pl/ , https://www.facebook.com/IPA-Zakopane  . 

Roman Wieczorek (text); Maciej Kwak & Łukasz Budz (photos), IPA Poland 

 

 

IPA HOUSES – YOURS TO DISCOVER! 
 

IPA Apartment Victoria, Melbourne, Australia 
 
The apartment is located approximately 10 miles north of Melbourne, the 
coastal capital of the South-Eastern Australian state of Victoria, and situated 
halfway between Melbourne Airport and the centre of Melbourne. The tram 
terminus and Moonee Valley Race Course as well as a number of takeaway 
food shops, restaurants, a supermarket, post office, and a bank are nearby. 

This is a self-contained motel style unit, consisting of one bedroom with a queen size 
bed, suitable for 2 persons sharing the bed.  Under special circumstances a small 
child may be accommodated with a fold-up bed. 

Amenities include two lounge chairs, a flat screen HD television, clock radio, and a 
reverse cycle (heating & cooling) air-conditioning unit.  

http://www.ipa-seirpzakopane.pl/
http://www.ipa-seirpzakopane.pl/
https://www.facebook.com/IPA-Zakopane-557401227939970
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The ensuite bathroom is equipped with a large shower, toilet, and vanity unit, plus a 
washing & drying machine and laundry trough for hand washing. Gas hot water is 
included in the tariff. 

The fully equipped kitchen includes a refrigerator, gas top cooker, wall oven, 
microwave, electric jug and a complete range of crockery and cutlery. 

Bed linen as well as towels are included as part of the tariff. 

 

Contact Details & Bookings: 

 Manager: Trevor O’Shanassy  

 Address: Pascoe Vale South, Victoria, Melbourne  

 Tel:  N/A  

 Mobile: N/A 

 Email:  housemanager.vic@ipa-australiapolice.com.au 

 Website : www.ipa-australiapolice.com.au/houses/melbourne  

 Enquiries : Enquiries and bookings can be made electronically on the website 
 

Vossie Vos, SCC Commission Member  

 

 

LAST WORD 
 

Amongst the many articles we feature in 
our Newsletters, I am always glad that 
we are able to highlight charity events 
and fundraisers, such as the articles on 
Stolpersteine from the Netherlands, and 
the Charity Police Concert from 
Slovenia. 

In this respect, I would like to mention 
that the IEB is in the process of 
launching an Emergency Aid Appeal for 
our IPA friends in Mozambique, following 
the devastation caused by Cyclone Idai 
in March. 

The videos and photos I have seen show that help on a large scale is urgently 
needed – and your generosity will be greatly appreciated by the IEB and those in 
need in Mozambique. 

Thank you in advance. 

Elke 

  

mailto:housemanager.vic@ipa-australiapolice.com.au
http://www.ipa-australiapolice.com.au/houses/melbourne-house-information/
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
 
Please find below a list of IPA events for the next 12 months: 
 

Section Date Event 

Croatia 13 Apr 2019 Trap Shooting Cup, Novigrad 

Russia 21-26 Apr 2019 DetectiveFEST, Moscow 

Spain 21-28 Apr 2019 Madrid Friendship Week 

Sweden 25-28 Apr 2019 COPS 2019, Uddevalla 

Poland 27-28 Apr 2019 7th IPA Table Tennis Tournament, Radom 

Spain 2-5 May 2019 Int’l 7-a-side Football Tourn., Tarragona 

Croatia 4 May 2019 VII Shooting Tournament, Split-Dalmatia 

Russia 6-12 May 2019 Mayskaya Week, Moscow 

UK 10-12 May 2019 Birmingham Friendship Week 

Italy 16-19 May 2019 Mediterranean Sections’ Meeting, Garda 

Italy 20-24 May 2019 44th Friendship Cup (Futsal), Riccione 

Russia 23-26 May 2019 Conference of Central and Eastern European 
IPA Sections, St. Petersburg 

Russia 24-29 May 2019 IPA St. Petersburg 7th Friendship Week 

Netherlands 26 May 112 on Wheels, Venlo Greenport 

Spain 27 May-2 Jun 2019 Romantic Week, Barcelona + optional 
extension to Morocco the following week 

France 6-11 Jun 2019 2nd International Friendship Week, Nîmes 

Bulgaria 7-9 Jun 2019 25th Anniversary Celebrations 

Poland 8-9 Jun 2019 IPA Triathlon, Mietków 

Italy 13-16 Jun 2019 9th IPA Motorcycle Rally, Predazzo – fully 
booked! 

Netherlands 14-16 Jun 2019 Limburg-Zuid 60th Anniversary 

Italy 15-19 Jun 2019 4th European Motorbike Reunion, Friuli 
Venezia Giulia 

Netherlands 20-23 Jun 2019 26th Int. Campervan Meeting, Valkenburg 

Spain 20-23 Jun 2019 IV Int’l Champ. Football Tourn., Galicia 

Austria 20-29 Jun 2019 Hiking Week, Nassfeld 

UK 24-28 Jun 2019 YPOS 2019 

UK 27-30 Jun 2019 UK Motorbike Rally, Huddersfield 

Germany 29 Jun 2019 3rd International IPA March, Stuttgart 

Poland 20 Jul;3 Aug;31 Aug 3 Cycle races ‘The Crown of Karkonosze 
Mountains’ 

Germany 26-28 Jul 2019 Int’l Motorbike Meeting, Uslar 

Slovakia 28 Jul-4 Aug 2019 Int. Friendship Week 2019, Rimavska Sobota 

Croatia 3-17 Aug 2019 International Youth Gathering 

Spain 5-11 Aug 2019 Superfun Family Week, Barcelona 

Canada 11-17 Aug 2019 IPA Training Conference, Vancouver 

Canada 18-21 Aug 2019 22nd ICADTS, T2019, Edmonton; announced 
via the IPA Professional Commission 

Spain 25 Aug-1 Sep 2019 IPA Navarra 30th Anniv. Friendship Week 

Russia 26 Aug-2 Sep 2019 Spasskaya Week, Moscow 
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Section Date Event 

IBZ Gimborn 30 Aug-1 Sep 2019 50th Anniversary Celebrations, Gimborn 

Canada 2-11 Sep 2019 Shades of Ireland Tour, organised by Atlantic 
Region of IPA Canada 

Bulgaria 4-8 Sep 2019 First Folklore Festival, Chepelare 

Montenegro 5-8 Sep 2019 5th Balkan-Adriatic Meeting, Podgorica 

Italy 11-15 Sep 2019 6th Troph. Riviera delle Palme 5-a-side 
football tournament, Ascoli Piceno 

Spain 11-15 Sep 2019 XI Int’l Champ. Indoor Football, Galicia 

Switzerland 13-15 Sep 2019 50th Anniversary Zentralschweiz, Lucerne 

USA 5-12 Oct 2019 National Delegate Conference Cruise, Miami 

Croatia 8-13 Oct 2019 
12-19 Oct 2019 

64th IPA World Congress, Cavtat 
Friendship Week 

Spain 30 Nov-8 Dec 2019 Cycle Tour of Gambia, supported by IPA 
Spain Vallés Oriental 

Spain 30 Nov 2019 19th International Trader Show, Barcelona 

UK 14-17 Feb 2020 Devon Branch Spring Friendship Weekend, 
Exmouth 
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FORTHCOMING GIMBORN SEMINARS 
 
 
Please see below a 4-month summary of seminars, offered by our international 
education centre IBZ Gimborn in Germany. 
If you are interested in taking part in any of these seminars, please follow the link:  
 

www.ibz-gimborn.de 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Date Seminar Language 

08-12 Apr 2019 La radicalisation: Phénomène sécuritaire d’ampleur 
en Europe. 

F 

12-14 Apr 2019 Qualifizierte Vernehmung im Bereich der Schwer- 
und Bankenkriminalität 

G 

23-27 Apr 2019 ASP Instructor Course E 

03-05 May 2019 Motorradkultur und Sicherheit – Training für 
verantwortungsbewusstes Motorradfahren 

G 

08-10 May 2019 Was Sie schon immer über Facebook, Twitter und 
Co. wissen wollten – Social Media für Einsteiger 

G 

11-12 May 2019 Qualifizierung ‚Soziales Lernen‘ für 5.-7. Schuljahr G 

15-17 May 2019 Führung in Aussicht oder den Rollenwechsel 
meistern 

G 

20-24 May 2019 Grenzüberschreitende Kriminalität: Das Beispiel 
Menschenhandel – Aufgaben und Möglichkeiten der 
grenzüberschreitenden Zusammenarbeit // 
Przestepczosc transgraniczna, pryklad: handel 
ludzmi – zadania i mozliwosci wspólpracy 
transgranicznej 

G/Pol 

25-26 May 2019 Qualifizierung ‚Soziales Lernen‘ für 5.-7. Schuljahr G 

27-29 May 2019 Social Media – Best Practice Beispiele von Social 
Media Nutzung durch die Polizei 

G 

03-07 Jun 2019 Motorradbanden – Gesichter org. Kriminalität G 

http://www.ibz-gimborn.de/
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Date Seminar Language 

10-14 Jun 2019 Demokratie, Freiheit, Menschenrechte und 
Diversität in Europa 

G/F 

15-16 Jun 2019 Qualifizierung ‚Soziales Lernen‘ für  5.-7. Schuljahr  G 

17-21 Jun 2019 Demographischer Wandel und Fragen der 
Sicherheit// 
Cambiamente demografici e questioni della 
sicurezza 

G/Ita 

26-28 Jun 2019 ‘Circle’-Training Social Media – Fit für die 
Öffentlichkeitsarbeit, fit im Nutzen neuer Medien 

G 

01-05 Jul 2019 Hablamos Español G/S 

01-05 Jul 2019 Wenn die Stressverarbeitung nicht mehr funktioniert 
– Hilfe durch Stressmanagement 

G 

06-07 Jul 2019 Qualifizierung ,Soziales Lernen‘ für 5.-7. Schuljahr G 

08-12 Jul 2019 Police Street Survival Training E 

08-12 Jul 2019 Sicherheitsrisiko Radikalisierung – 
Radikalisierungsprozesse verstehen und vorbeugen/ 
Security Risk Radicalisation – Understanding and 
Preventing Radicalisation 

G/E 
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